WOODCOTE GREEN RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION
https://www.wgra.info

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 2022

The Annual General Meeting of the Woodcote Green Residents’ Association (WGRA) took place at 4 Woodcote Green, Wallington SM6 9NN, on Tuesday 21 June 2022, starting at 8.00pm. 

1. WELCOME AND APOLOGIES

Members present (16): 
Jim Simms (chair) 
Abhi Bhasin
Abid Qureshi
Alan Todd
Bery Radford
Biniam Bekit
Caroline Clarke
Chris Gill
Ian Clarke
Kulbir Kandhola
Linda Gill
Owen Pengelly 
Sarah Qureshi
Sue Doyle
Vinita Bhasin
Patrick Radford (secretary)

Guests Present (4)
Ed Joyce, councillor, London Borough of Sutton
Jonathan Pearce, councillor, London Borough of Sutton
Patrick Magnus, councillor, London Borough of Sutton
Neil Garratt, councillor, London Borough of Sutton and London Assembly member 

Apologies for absence: (Councillor) Jayne McCoy, Mohd Dawood, Layla Dawood, Tanga Bouchy, Matthieu Bouchy, Vythilingam Nagulendran

2. MINUTES OF AGM 21ST SEPTEMBER 2021: accepted

3. MATTERS ARISING: covered in later agenda items

4. CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

Jim Simms reported that the committee had met three times in the “challenging” nine months since the previous AGM and that matters dealt with had included the following:
· Reports from Sutton Council meetings 
· Reports from the Safer Neighbourhood Panel, 
· Local planning applications (monitored by Sue Doyle)
· Objections to planning objections when necessary (see item 8)
· School-related parking and obstruction to traffic (see item 9)
· The successful Picnic on the Green on 20th June 2022

5. MEMBERSHIP

Patrick Radford reminded those present that anyone living in the defined local area was automatically a member if that person came to a meeting.  He reported that the e-mailing list was 63 and that 2 registered members had no email addresses, making a total of 65 committed members.  The number of households represented, he said, was 57 out of about 100 in the defined area.

6. WEBSITE

Owen Pengelly reported that the association’s website (https://www.wgra.info) continued to run and contained material about the association and its meetings, events and actions.  He encouraged members to visit the site and to contribute to it (action all members).

7. FINANCE

Vinita Bhasin reported on the association’s finance for the year ending June 2022, as circulated and tabled: there had been no income and the expenditure (only £12.40 in total) had been on printing.  Current balance was £89.20.  The chair said that there would be an opportunity for voluntary donations at the end of the meeting.

8. PLANNING ISSUES

The chair reported on four sites.
· Wallington Nurseries Plant Centre.  There had been many objections by local residents and this association.   Local councillors had argued against the proposal.  In July 2021, the council had turned down the application, which had been for a replacement of the plant centre by a 70-bed nursing home.  The time limit for an appeal had been passed by the date of this meeting.  The committee anticipated a new planning application.  See item 13.
· 127 Woodcote Road.  There had been an application to replace a semi-detached house by a block of flats.  After a campaign that saw many objections from the WGRA area and beyond and after local councillors had stated their opposition, the council had turned the application down.  See item 13.
· 248 Woodcote Road.  The building of the apartment was proceeding.
· 153 Sandy Lane South.  Planning permission for development had been given some time ago but the was currently no activity on the site. 

Telecom mast replacement.  It was reported that there had been an application to replace the 4G telecommunication mast (plus associated ground-level equipment) on Woodcote Road south of the Green with a larger 5G mast.  Neil Garratt advised the association to check that all obsolete equipment had been removed at completion (action: committee)..

9. TRAFFIC/ PARKING/ SANDY LANE SOUTH

There was a discussion about traffic congestion on Sandy Lane South next to the Green.  [Note that houses lie on the east side of the road and the grass of Woodcote Green lies on the west side.]  During this discussion, a number of statements were made.  Those that appeared to be supported are recorded here, as follows.
· Traffic had been increasing for years.
· The road here was narrow, which meant that cars or vans passing a stationary vehicle would block the oncoming traffic lane.  
· Residents on this section of the road had ample off-road parking so did not use the road for their own parking.
· There was, routinely, a number of staff members (or senior pupils) of Wallington High School for Girls, who parked (legally) on this section of road from before school opening until after school closure.
· Around the start and finish of school hours (about 08:00-08:30 and 14:15 to 15:15) there was much use of this stretch of road by those bringing and collecting pupils.  
· Drivers waiting to collect pupil passengers in the afternoons often arrived a long time before the pupils came out.
· Such vehicles were routinely “waiting” or (sometimes) “parking” adjacent to the dropped kerbs that were for access to properties.
· The lack of gaps between vehicles on the east side of the road at the school start and finish times meant that lines of traffic overtaking the static vehicle routinely faced lines of traffic coming in the opposite direction with nowhere to get out of the way and had difficulty in reversing.
· The congestion led to blocked vehicle access to homes, arguments between drivers, and the driving of vehicles onto the Green itself.
· It was noted that the section of Sandy Lane north of Woodcote Green had similar problems but also suffered from parking or waiting with the near sides of vehicles on the pavement.
 
Recommendations.  The chair summarised the consensus view of the meeting about what the association should press for (action; chair and whole committee):
· Parking restriction marked by appropriate yellow lines on the full length of the section of Sandy Lane South adjacent to the Green
· These restrictions on this stretch of road to be on the east side of the carriageway and (possibly) on the west side – advice would be needed
· Parking restriction here to cover the period of 14:30 to 15:30 – as a minimum - on Monday to Saturday and possibly in the mornings of those days
· Enforcement by automatic number plate recognition (ANPR)
· Enforcement by parking enforcement officers if ANPR is not possible
· Speed bumps to deter speeding
· Lobbying school to provide more staff parking on site
In addition, the meeting encouraged residents to take photos of “offending” cars and report to the council or the school.

10. NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH (NW)

Caroline Clarke reported on behalf of herself and Bery Radford as the joint representatives for Neighbourhood Watch in the WGRA area.  She said that they felt that they were adding nothing to the work done by WGRA itself and local social media groups, noting that NW members already had updates and advice directly from NW Sutton and the ward coordinator.  She said that the two of them would continue to work with WGRA to encourage residents to be good neighbours and prevent crime.



11. SAFER NEIGHBOURHOOD PANEL

Patrick Radford reported on the South Beddington and Roundshaw Safer Neighbourhood Panel, on which Caroline Clarke and he were representatives of WGRA. He said that the current Metropolitan Police force’s priority was to reduce violence in general and specifically against women and girls.  Issues brought up by community representatives, he said, had included theft of and from vehicles (including catalytic converters), burglary, traffic problems and motor cycle incursion onto Roundshaw Open Space. Some successful interventions by police had addressed (for instance) the motor cycle incursions.  The current ward police team priorities as set by the panel were, he reported:
· To reduce violence against women and girls by patrols, using data from Streetsafe
· Monitoring Foresters Drive for speeding
· To bring an off-road motor cycle police team to Roundshaw Downs as part of action on the illegal motor cycle incursions
Neil Garratt (borough councillor and London Assembly member) reported that Croydon Council had been unresponsive to requests over joint action on the motor cycle incursions.

12. ELECTION OF THE COMMITTEE

Before the election, Jim Simms (chair) specifically welcomed the guests and congratulated them on their recent election or re-election as borough councillors.  At his request, Patrick Magnus, Ed Joyce, Jonathan Pearce and Neil Garratt briefly addressed the meeting.  Each of them stressed that they were keen for local residents to contact them directly about problems. *  
*Note; work email addresses for councillors can be found on the Sutton website, https://www.sutton.gov.uk

No nominations had been received and none were offered at the meeting.  Jim Simms asked the current committee members if they would stand again, to which those present agreed.  The meeting then unanimously voted for the retiring committee to become the 2022-2023 committee.  The committee for the following year, therefore, remained:
Jim Simms (chair, final year)
Vinita Bhasin (treasurer)
Owen Pengelly (website editor)
Sue Doyle
Caroline Clarke
Linda (Lynne) Gill
Vythilingam (Nagul) Nagulendran (if he were to accept)
Patrick Radford (secretary)

13. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

a. Immigrants from Ukraine

Caroline Clarke reported briefly on her experience of proving a home to Ukrainian refugees: she said that the borough council had been very good and supportive, that there were local drop-in centres and events, and that the people housed locally were mainly women and children.



b. Mandate for future planning applications

The Chair said that it was likely that there would be new planning applications for two of the sites reported on in item 8.  Since the constitution stated that a campaign in response to an unacceptable planning proposal would need a general meeting but time for action would be limited, he made the following proposal, to which the meeting agreed (action: chair and whole committee).

The meeting mandates the association’s committee to initiate a campaign in the following year against a new planning proposal for the Wallington Nursery Plant Centre site or at 127 Woodcote Road, if the committee’s view is that the development proposed is unacceptable.
JS PR 26.06.2022
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